Roxanne Thayer

We are quickly losing access to breathable air, in all communities! Please support Chapter 173-423
WAC, Clean Vehicles Program Rulemaking.

Do not ease compliance--The Advanced Clean Trucks program applies to medium- and heavy-duty
engine and vehicle manufacturers. It requires manufacturers to gradually sell more new
zero-emission models in Washington through model year 2035, and provides flexibility by allowing
manufacturers to purchase credits from other manufacturers to meet this requirement and choose
which models to transition to zero-emissions technology. The Heavy-Duty Low NOx Omnibus
regulation applies to heavy-duty internal combustion engine manufacturers and requires them to
meet more protective air quality standards, particularly on oxides of nitrogen and particulate matter,
starting in model year 2026.



